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Next Meeting  
 

OCTOBER  10 
 
 

TREATS: 
H - L 

 

OGQG  30TH ANNIVERSARY  

W hat a rousing success this quilt was!   Amazing!  The lucky winner is Norma 

Millett, a charter member.   Congratulations Norma!   I know the quilt has a good 

home. 

 

Our Guest speaker, Christal Carter graciously donated 2 patterns that were won 

by Carol Bird.   It was a great day of win -wins!!   If my records are correct, the 

quilt generated almost $400 in profit for the Guild.   Way to go people!  

 

The quilt will appear in our Quilt Show in November.   Come, check it out and 

enjoy!        ~ Barbara Purks 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

KALEIDOSCOPE OF QUILTS AQCQUISITION 
 

T he Quilt Show is right around the corner.  WeŚre very proud of the gorgeous 
quilts and wearable art that will be on display this year.  

 

Quilts MUST be turned in no later than October 10 (guild meeting) or delivered 

to Mary StockardŚs home prior to that date.  Be sure to get a receipt when you 

turn your items in to be able to pick up your quilt(s) after the show!  

Quilt pickup will be at approximately 4:20pm on Saturday, November 3rd.  A RE-

CEIPT IS REQUIRED!  You may have someone pick up your items if they have your 

receipt.  A line will be formed outside Acker Hall to help deliver your quilts with 

ease.  Only the take -down committee will be allowed to remove quilts from the 

display. 

Thanks for your cooperation!   This is going to be the best show weŚve ever had!

          
         ~ Mary Stockard and Sherry Lincoln  
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A Word from our Presidenté. 
          
  

T oday was just a wonderful day.  I hope all of you were able view the 

shuttle Endeavour in person or on television as it flew over Southern Califor-

nia.  I know most of us know someone personally involved in the space pro-

gram.  My father sold steel and other metals to various aerospace contrac-

tors and my father -in-law worked for JPL.  I have very fond memories of sci-

entists from JPL coming to my elementary school to speak about the space 

program.   Our space program and all the dedicated and courageous men and women who came to-

gether to make all of the many projects happen from Mercury to International Space Station should al-

ways be a focus of great pride.  

 

Well our quilt show is fast approaching and the committee is racing to finalize all of the myriad of details 

that seem to pop up as the show dates approach.  If you havenŚt volunteered for a job, thereŚs still time.  

I was lucky enough to be able to look through the acquisition forms the other day and we have a bril-

liant array of quilts you have all submitted for the show and IŚm very much looking forwarded to the dis-

play of quilts by our featured quilter, Mary OŚDriscoll. 

 

IŚm looking forward to seeing all of you next month. 

 Susan 

 

ROAD (Trip) TO CALIFORNIA  

QUILT SHOW 

F all is upon us and we are looking forward to the 2013 Road to Cali-

fornia Quilt Show,   Thursday, January 24.  We will begin taking sign -ups at the October Meeting.   Re-

member we need your check or cash to secure your spot.  

 

For more information call: Eva Jamar  (714) 964 3028 or Joan Groff (714) 754-1879 

tel:%28714%29%20964%203028
tel:%28714%29%20754-1879
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PHILANTHROPYPHILANTHROPY  
 

 

E va Jamar, and Barbara Wilder and Carol Howerton attended the beach party at  Camp Pendleton 

where 75 quilts were handed out to the to the Marine families.  What a group of nice families...  it was a 

great day They were all so thankful to receive a  free quilt . The kids are so cute when they try to select, 

even the moms and dads had a hard time!  They were so amazed that we had done the quilts for them.  

Thanks to all who helped make this day a big hit.  

  

Following the guild meeting, Kathy Harvey picked up 265 pillow cases , 10 flannel quilts, and two scholar-

ship quilts with matching  pillow cases for the Foster Children's picnic to be held September 23rd.  Thanks 

everyone for helping.  

   

Thanks also for all the fabrics, quilts, batting, pillow cases, quilts tops  

brought in .  

  

We now need to get our Christmas stockings completed by  

November so they can be forwarded to our service men and women  

overseas by Christmas.   Please, please help! 

 
                                                                                             ~  Carol Howerton and Susan Derring  

SEPTEMBER SUNFLOWERS 
 

C rystal CarterŚs ŗSunflowersŘ got a great start at the workshop last month. 
She was kind enough to maximize our time by having templates cut and 

ready for us to use. This gave us time to really get started hand stitching the 

leaves and stems. Thank you, Crystal. 

Quilt Show Featured Quilter Trivia   
 

W hich of the following was Mary OŚDriscollŚs hobby prior to her taking up quilting? 

a)  knitting  

b)  wood carving  

c)  tole painting  

d)cake decorating  

 

Come to the quilt show and find out!  
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2012 Kaleidoscope of Quilts ï November 2 & 3, 2012 
 

Fliers 

Fliers will be available at the next guild meeting.  Thank you to everyone who has distributed them as 

you visit shops, family and friends.  If you plan to visit Main St., be sure to contact Pam Boozan or Beckie 

Welty for fliers to leave at those businesses.  

 

Quilt Entries  

So far we have had 137 quilt forms submitted.  Be sure to submit your quilts by the October Guild meet-

ing.   Mary Stockard is our Quilt Acquisition Chair, and is available to answer any questions, at 714 893 -

2502, mstockard@verizon.net . 

 

Pre-Sale Admission Tickets  

Bonnie Lippincott has pre -sale tickets for $5.  Tickets at the door will be available for $7.  

 

Admissions  

Children under 12 will be admitted for free.  Youth with a quilt entry are also free.  One paid admission 

ticket will admit an individual for Nov. 2 & 3.  

 

CD Pre-Order  

Scott Oberle will be creating a CD of all of the quilts in the quilt show.  These CDs will only be available 

by pre -order.  See the order form included in this newsletter.  Cost of the CD is $5, and will be an excel-

lent remembrance of our guildŚs artistry.  If you are undecided, but get jealous of your lucky friends with 

a CD in their hands, you can order a CD at or after the show.  That order will include a $5 shipping 

charge.  It pays to order early.  

 

Opportunity Baskets  

We still need baskets and the stuff to fill them!  Bring your donations to the October guild meeting.  We 

appreciate all of the wonderful baskets and items donated to date.  

Suggestions for items:  

¶ Baby Basket items   

¶ Emergency Basket items 

¶ Coffee Basket items 

 

To donate, contact Suzette Rooker, 714 -892-0429, youbetchababy@yahoo.com  or Thayone Jones , 714-

891-8655, thayone@ca.rr.com  

 

Sewing Machine Opportunity  

SewVacLtdŚs generous Bernina donation continues to be on display at guild meetings.  Tickets are  avail-

able at guild meetings and the quilt show for $1 each or 6 for $5.  Our sincere appreciation to Joyce 

Oberle and SewVacLtd for arranging this fantastic opportunity.  

 

Quilt Appraisals  

Anne Copeland will be available at our show for quilt appraisals.  Nancy Post is coordinating appoint-

ments for appraisals at $35 for written appraisal for guild members, $45 for non -guild members, and free 

verbal appraisals as time permits.  Contact Nancy at 562 -431-7494, WePosts@verizon.net. 

mailto:mstockard@verizon.net
mailto:youbetchababy@yahoo.com
mailto:thayone@ca.rr.com
mailto:WePosts@verizon.net
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Volunteers  

Justine Gentile and Marie Blash continue to solicit volunteers for specific tasks that are needed before the 

quilt show.  Sign up at the October guild meeting.  Candyce Ping is unable to serve as white glove lead, 

so Taffy Harper has volunteered for that critical function of the show.  Thank you, Taffy!  

 
 

The next Quilt Show planning meeting is Monday, October 8, 10:00 AM , Pam 

BoozanŚs house.  She can be reached at 714 962-5231 or pboozan@aol.com.  

CD ORDER FORM  
 ñA Kaleidoscope of Quiltsò Quilt Show CD --- November 2 & 3, 2012 

Sponsored by ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD 
 

1 PRE-ORDER - $5 

1 ORDER AT OR AFTER SHOW - $10, includes shipping 
 

All orders must be pre-paid to OGQG. Joyce Oberle will be collecting at guild meeting, phone 

714 894-4970.  All quilts displayed at the ñKaleidoscope of Quiltsò will be photographed and 

included on the CD.  CDs should be available to pick up on Saturday, November 3, 2012 or at 

the November guild meeting. 
 
 

 

NAME: ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PHONE: ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

EMAIL: ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
Rev. 2, 2012  PB 

mailto:pboozan@aol.com
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QUILT APPRAISER, ANNE COPELAND,  

TO OFFER APPRAISALS AT NOVEMBER QUILT SHOW  

D uring our quilt show November 2 -3, Anne will be doing quilt appraisals for  interested members.  Verbal 

evaluations are free of charge.   

  

Written appraisals are generally given for insurance purposes when entering shows, etc. and are $45, but OGQG 

members will get theirs for $35.  Anne will take field notes and photos at the show, then send the typed and legal 

document in approximately 2 weeks.  Appraisals are approximately 6 -8 pages per quilt, sometimes up to 14 or 

more depending on the quilt and the information needed to accompany it.  

  

Appraisals generally take 15 minutes per quilt, but some may take longer so appointments will be scheduled at  

30-minute intervals.  Prepare to line up a few minutes prior to your appointed time to keep the flow moving.  

  

Ann will measure and photograph each quilt, front and back, take block measurements and detail photos.  A  

description  of each quilt is written to accompany the photos.  She will need the following information to complete 

the appraisal:  name, address, phone number, Email address and the name of the quilt.  

  

When requesting an appraisal, please include the time and date you prefer and your name, email and phone num-

ber. Also, please designate if you would like a verbal or written appraisal.   

 

Members who are interested in having their quilts appraised should contact Nancy Post 

at:  weposts@verizon.net   or call me at  562-431-7494. 

 

 
                      THANK YOU! 
H i! Orange Grover Quilters Guild members.    What a happy day I had September 

12th when Christal Carter drew my name as the recipient of the Guild's 30th Anniver-

sary Quilt!    This lovely quilt means a great deal to me.   I joined the Guild 30 years ago 

at its 2nd  meeting and became friends with a wonderful group of ladies. The membership over the years 

has remained a very caring group of ladies, and now gents, with open hearts, willing hands and lots of 

talent.  I am so happy to be a part of you.  

 

I want to thank each one of you who contributed a square for this quilt.   I will enjoy it for many 

years.   Thank you to Barbara Purks for all the long hours she spent assembling and doing the quilting.  

 

Thank You!             ~ Norma Millett  

mailto:weposts@verizon.net
tel:562-431-7494
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OGQG BULLETIN BOARD  

 

 

 

COMING IN OCTOBER... 
 

C razy PatchŘ is OctoberŚs workshop and it will be taught byŏŏ. ta-dah: me (Justine). Many of the ideas 

can be transferred to embellishing appliqué/quilts so you are not limited to use the embroidery tech-

niques to crazy quilting. Bring your supplies, lunch, snacks and drinks and be ready to go at 9 AM. The 

workshops will be held at Carol LogueŚs complex at 15111 Bushard Street, Westminster.  See you there!  

 

We are now taking signups for the January and February workshops. Linda Sackin will be teaching a raw 

edge floral piece which uses large prints. If you want to try raw edge appliqué, this is the workshop for 

you. In February, Sandy Klop will be teaching ŗTriple CrownŘ using a jelly roll. Check your stash and see if 

you can find that jelly roll you bought a while ago. This is a great project! Check out the samples at the 

workshop table.  

 

Any questions? See us at the workshop table or contact us at: Marie Blash: 714 -775-8004; marie-

blash@att.net; Justine Gentile:714-962-8447; Ibic@aol.com. 

Looking for:  

 

¶ 1 or 2  pieces of New York -related fabric, 10Ř x 5Ř 

for Pam Himes, pmhquilts@gmail.com or 714 -826-

8552. 

 

FYI:   

 

¶ American Legion Holiday Craft Fair , Long Beach,  

 October 14th - 9am-2pm.  Call 562 -420-1010 for 

more info.  Booth Rental:  562 -623-0139 

 

T ake advantage of the guildŚs bulletin 
board in the back of Acker Hall if youŚre 

looking for specific items or services or 

have items to give away.  Just a few rules 

apply:  Nothing can be sold by this 

means, postings must be dated and will 

remain active for 2 months.   Postings 

will appear in the next monthŚs newslet-

ter.   Look for the bulletin at the next 

meeting.    

 
                                    ~ Pam Himes  

mailto:Ibic@aol.com


Page 9                                        ORANGE  GROVE  QUILTERS  GUIL D    

Anonymous  Ruth Ann Laws 

Orange Quilt Bee  Margaret Gritton, Doris Carmack  

Flying Geese   

Idmmxŝr E`aqhbr Evan Garcia, Jeri Lopes 

M & L Fabrics  Mary Langston  

Bears Quilt Shop  Sherill Gerard, Jan May 

Pthksdqŝr F`qcdm  

SewVac Linda Majer, Aggie Venaas  

Cecilia Quilts  Linda Leydekkers 

Sewing Party  Carol Bird 

Tranquility Quilts  Cindy Kruse 

Bears Quilt Shop  Yvonne Williams 

M & L Fabrics  Pam Himes 

Anonymous  Mary Gibbons, Helen Tsuruda, Betty Wenner, Pam 

Boozan, Ardelle Stenson, Sally Flatebo, Maritya Box-

bon, Thom McKnight  

PHILANTHROPY DOOR PRIZES  

 

Please  

support our 

sponsors! 

Their gifts 

add a fun  

and useful  

dimension to 

our meet-

ings, and we 

want them 

all to be  

successful! 
  

DOOR PRIZES 
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  SUSAN G. KOMEN FOR THE CURE 
          

T he winning ticket for this year's quilt will be drawn at the Race for the Cure at 

Fashion Island, September 23, 2012.   I tried something new at the last meeting --  

giving an extra ticket for each $5 book.   It worked out great!        

 

Thank you all for your  support.  I took the quilt to Orange County Quilters Guild in 

September.  It was well received.  

  

Thanks to Linda Gotthard and Joyce Oberle for their contributions to support our Guild Team at Race for 

the Cure. 

  

  

YOPLAIT LIDS 
 

Pink Yoplait lids are in stores now.   I will have a container to collect them so that OC Komen will get 

credit for them.   Remember, only Yoplait pink lid containers purchased in 2012 count.   If you've got any-

thing older, throw them out.   This campaign for OC Komen will run until December.  

 

General Mills has put "Save Lids to Save Lives" on over 24 of their products.   I will collect those lids as 

well ---  just cut them out and bring 'em in!  

 

Thanks for your support of this important cause!  
            ~ Barbara Purks    

OGQG FRIENDSHIP GROUPS  
 
 

F riendship groups are formed by members of the guild and are an ex-

cellent way to connect with other guild members.  .    Each group has their 

own meeting schedule and focus.   The Orange Grove Guild has many 

friendship groups open to its members.   Locations and contact information 

can be found on the guild website or by reaching Carol Munn at:  bobcar-

munn@msn.com or 714 -894-5644. 
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  Happy Birthday !  

Don't  
forget to pick 

up your  
Birthday Fat 
Quarter at 

the next  
meeting! 

Oct 1  Marilyn Rose 

Oct 2  Elaine Ohgi 

Oct 4  Charlene Bauer 

Oct 5  Marsha Hendler  

Oct 6  Doris North  

Oct 8  Eva Jamar 

Oct 9  Patricia McKenna 

Oct 10 Vickie Leppo 

Oct12 Susanna Prentice 

Oct 14  Barbara Stubb 

Oct 15 Julie Atkinson 

Oct 17  Evangeline Garcia 

Oct 19 Mary McGovern  

Oct 23 Taffy Harper 

Oct 23  Denise Nelms 

Oct 24 Marilyn Kennedy  

Oct 27 Joy Johnson 

  

 

 

QUILTS OF VALOR  

B arbara Winkler and her Southern California Quilts of Valor group  

presented 155 quilts at the Sepulveda VA hospital on August 22.   Their 

total so far this year is 319 delivered, and more to be delivered in  

October.   

 

For more information contact Barbara at 562 -925-7673. 
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  SHOW & TELL   

Page 12 

Row 1:  Barbara Winkler (2), Bea Vieira  

Row 2:  Becky Meekhof, Fairy Earnest, Jan May 

Row 3   Janette Anderson (2), Karen Quane  

Row 4:  Linda Gray, Pam Boozan (2), Pat Kritlow  
 

Page 13 

Row 1 Taffy Harper, Thom McKnight, ?  
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  Mail & Newspaper 

Collected.  

  Lawn & Plants 

Watered 

 

11891 Valley View 

Cecilia Quilts  

 

Cecilia Hosford 714-401-3563 

Ceciliaquilts.com 

  Longarm quilting  

Computerized & Freehand  

Stephôs Pet Sitting 

 Over Night Stays  

 Pet Taxi  

 Medication 

Administered Free  

 Call Taffy Harper @ (714) 809-4107 
Licensed, Insured, Bonded, Pet First Aid & CPR Certified 
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HAND QUILTING CLASSES  

MARIE BLASH  

TEACHER, LECTURER  

Call for Times, Dates and Location 

Phone:  714-775-8004 

Email:  marieblash@att.net 

 


